
Foothills Music Teachers Association 

November 20, 2013 Minutes 

 

The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 9:35 AM by President Kathy Hammer NCTM.  Robin 

Braun was appointed Secretary pro tem.                   14 members were present. 

 

The minutes of the October 16, 2013 meeting were approved as read.  Minutes are posted on the FMTA 

website: fmtamusic.org. 

 

Treasurer Gary Bishop reported income of $1,000 and expenses of $847.01.  Savings Accounts = 

$5,840.60 and the Scholarship Fund = $1,466.38. 

 

Carrie Christensen will host a meeting December 11th,  9:30 AM at her home for those needing more 

information about Achievement Day. 

 

For teachers participating in the Barnes & Noble recitals, December 13-15, there will be a script available 

to read to parents reminding them that when purchases are made in the book store or the coffee area 

they should tell the clerk they are supporting the music association.  Teachers received “flyers” which 

they can give to students with information about making purchases in the store or on-line purchases can 

be made Dec. 13-20. 

 

Kathryn Lewis NCTM, FMTA Certification Chair, presented information on the one year renewal of 

certification process and a handy way to keep track of points needed for the renewal form. 

 

The next PRP meeting will be a discussion of The Savvy Musician at Arlyce black’s home Jan. 21, 2014. 

 

FMTA members were reminded to “like” the association’s Face Book page which can be accessed at:  

foothillsmta. 

 

Today’s program is presented by Dr. Carol Barry NCTM on “Artistry of Pedaling” and “Creative Look at 

Classic Repertoire”. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:50 AM. 

 

Robin Braun, Secretary pro tem     Approved:  


